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SUNDAY, OCTOBER 30TH, 9:30 AM WORSHIP 

OKTOBERFEST BRUNCH 11 AM 
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                      Noah’s Ark    

                  October 2016 

 

 
                    Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
        From the Pastor 

5 The apostles said to the Lord, “Increase our faith!”  
6 And the Lord said, “If you had faith like a grain of mustard seed,  

you could say to this mulberry tree, ‘Be uprooted and planted in the sea,’  
and it would obey you. Luke 17:5-6 

 
 When I hear “Increase our Faith!” I think this should be our theme and our 
statement at Trinity. Every day this month, when you go to church, you could go to 
another member or to Pastor and say: Increase our faith! As your Pastor, I would be 
delighted to hear those words. 
 
 Who wouldn’t be delighted to hear those three words. God would love to  
hear those words come from our lips and probably pleased to know  His children  
want to grow. As Christians, we should grow in our faith. Now is the time to do so.  
People and the world are turning away from God. 
 
 Today, to have a conversation about faith is very minor. People do not want  
to hear how we increase faith. Instead they want to know how to decrease their faith. 
Even God’s own people do not want to know how to increase but just give enough.  
It’s not just our faith that we want to increase, it’s the work of God. Martin Luther said  
“Do not think lightly of faith. It is a work that is of all works the most excellent and  
the most difficult. Through it alone you will be saved, even though you were obliged  
to do without all other works. For it is the world of God, not of man, as Paul teaches  
(Eph 1:19). The other works He performs with our co-operation and through us; this  
alone He works within us and without our co-operation (sine nobis)”1 
 
 With increased faith, comes increased works. Faith isn't idle nor does it stay  
still. It grows everyday and our actions grow with it. Our faith leads us to do the will of 
God and His work. Therefore, when I hear increase our faith from you, I can say, we  
have some wonderful work we can do together for the sake of His kingdom. There is a 
world out there that has fallen away and there are those who have not heard the  
wonderful news of Jesus. Let’s share it as Luther shared the Word during His time and  
as the apostles shared it during their time. Let’s say “Increase our Faith!” together. 
 
     Yours in faith, Pastor Travis 
 
________________ 
1 Ewald M. Plass, What Luther Says A practical In-Home Anthology for the Active  
Christian, Concordia Publishing House, Saint Louis Point 1413 

Lutheran Service Book Order Form 

 

    If you are interested in purchasing one or      

 more hymnals- Cost $30.00 each -fill in the 

 form below and return it with your check     

 made out to Trinity Lutheran Church 

           Memo line: Hymnals—Thank you! 
 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 

 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 

A nameplate dedication will be put in the front  

of each hymnal similar to the ones above 

 

“Honor the Lord with your possessions and with the firstfruits 

of all your increase.” Proverbs 3:9 
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TLCShares News & Pics 

 

BAPTISMS 

On Thursday, September 8th, Adrian  

Alexander Gadea Shapovalov was baptized  

at the 6 PM Worship Service.  

Adrian is the son of Juan and Yana. Rosa was 

the sponsor accompanied by Daniella & John. 

Congratulations to this young family with 

God’s richest blessings! 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Trinity Members participate and witness the Baptism of Adrian Alexander Gadea 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Sunday, October 9th, Charley Isabell, 

daughter of Tara (Evans) & Anthony  

 Duncan will be baptized during worship. 

Charley is 4 months. Her grandparents are 

Carole & Dave Evans, her uncle is Bryan.                                    

 

 

 

 On Saturday, October 1st at 2:30 PM 

 Lauren MacDonald will wed  

 Josh Perotti at Trinity. 

 The congregation is invited to attend. 

 

 
RALLY DAY WAS HELD ON SEPTEMBER 11TH 

 

          Pastor gave the Blessing of the Staff and 

     the Blessing of the Backpacks. Bible Study                         

     leaders and musicians were among those             

     who were installed as well as Sunday  

     School teachers and helpers. 

          Thanks to Phyllis and helpers for the  

     circus set up downstairs for fellowship. 

          As we have done in the past, Sunday 

     School will not be held the last Sunday 

     of the month when we have our blended  

     service so teachers may attend worship. The children had a lot of fun! 

  Circus Theme 



Pics from Rally Day  The Sunday School invited to the Altar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Teachers invited to the Altar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bible Study Leaders and Musicians are invited to the Altar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Pastor blesses each worker  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

               Nursery Attendants are invited to the Altar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

      The Blessing of the Backpacks 

 

 “Blessed is the nation whose God is the Lord; and the people He has 

 chosen as His own inheritance.” Psalm 33:12 



Rally Day Pics Children in Class   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Refreshments & Circus in Basement 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kids at Play 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Having 

 fun fishing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Clowning around 



Trinity Lutheran Church 

Worship Assistants’ Schedule 

         October 2016 

 
  Serve the Lord with transformed hearts.  

        Please be at your assigned post                                            

     15 minutes prior to start of service 

Fellowship: We need a volunteer to buy for LuHi Sunday 

If you can’t make your scheduled assignment please contact a replace-

ment from your list and call the church office to let them know. 

Call Kim Flower be added to assistants’ lists 1-954-224-1816 

*Head usher responsible for head count/offerings;  

other ushers tidying pews 

To sign up for Altar, Flowers, Sanctuary Light, Fellowship,  

please fill in the charts in church hallway or call office 676-1340 

Sanctuary Light $5/Sunday Flowers $20/vase, 2 available each week 

    “What Does Trinity Lutheran Church Mean to Me?”           

 

                                   We need contributors, near and far, to send in a 

                                   piece to share in the newsletter. People enjoy 

                                  reading them and getting to know us better. 

   Past pastors are allowed to write too! 

   Email Kay Charon at God4us11542@yahoo.com 

   Thanks for your help!!! 

                                              Remember...TLCShares! 

 

 NEWS IN THE PEWS 

 Sunday Morning Bible Study to resume October Oct. 16th 

 at 8:30 AM in the Upper Room. Bill Charon teaching for 

 3 sessions. 

 

 Women’s Bible Study continues to meet on Thursdays at 1 PM. 

 Led by Pastor Travis. 

 

 Men’s Bible Study will resume mid-October. Leader: 

 Bill Charon Topic TBA 

 

 Bell Choir to resume in October. Watch for announcements! 

 

           Thursday Evening  Family Worship 6 PM  

 

 CHECK IN TO TRINITY ON YOUR FACEBOOK PAGE  
               EACH TIME YOU COME TO CHURCH AND HELP  
                            IN CAUSES FOR NEEDY CHILDREN 
 
                www.facebook.com/trinitylutherangc 
         website: www.trinitylutheranglencove.com 
          text messages: text@74 forest to 81010  
          from Pastor Travis and receive daily  
          devotions and weekly Bible Challenge updates 
 

 MISSIONARY TO PREACH AT TRINITY 

 

 On Oct. 23rd Rev. Steven Mahlburg. missionary to the deaf in 

 Macau, China will be preaching and leading Bible Study at  

 Trinity. His wife is Martha and they have 5 children: 

 Autumn, Liberty, Skye, Rose and Duncan. Keep them in prayer.

  

Assistants 10/2 Sunday 

LWML 

LuHi Rep 

 9:30 AM 

10/9 Sunday 

Duncan Bapt 

9:30 AM  

10/16 Sunday 

9:30 AM 

10/23 Sunday 

Missionary 

RevMahlburg 

9:30 AM 

10/30 Sun 

Reforma-

tion/Lunch 

9:30 AM 

Chancel  Kim Flower Cheo Teng Rob Edwins George Meyer Bill Charon 

Acolyte Nils  

Coffey 

Lucas  

Rabanal 

Andrew  

Noak 

Adrien  

Brunelle 

Amanda  

Baade 

Reader  Phyllis Yee Phyllis Yee Scott Miller Bill Charon Kay Charon 

Ushers *Scott Miller 

Kay Wanner 

Ted Norelius 

 

*Bob Bartlotti 

Rod Catano 

Jay Charon 

 

*Will Flower 

Jerry Flower 

Cheo Teng 

*Ted Sitterer 

Guy Brunelle 

Ted Norelius 

*Bob B 

Rick Ranno 

George M 

Greeters Evelyn B Jane Sorenson Danielle Noak Brittany C Roberta B 

Nursery  Elise N Ali Bebry Amealia N Elise N Ali Bebry 

Altar  OPEN OPEN OPEN OPEN Phyllis Yee 

Sanct Lite Bloechle Duncan/Evans OPEN OPEN OPEN 

Flowers  1-Charon 

1-Sewing 

Group 

1-Uhlendorf 

2-Duncan/

Evans 

OPEN 1-Seaman 

1-OPEN 

1-Uhlendorf 

1-OPEN 

Fellow-

ship 

LuHi-setup 

needed 

OPEN OPEN OPEN OPEN 



    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Family Fun and Fellowship 

Night for October  

 is Friday, October 7th at  

 6:30 p.m. Come and join us. 

 Event TBA 

 

 

   CHURCH COUNCIL 

         NEEDS YOU! 

   Next meeting, Thursday, 

   October 13th at 7 PM 

 

 

 

 

   Morgan Library will be viewing 

“Word and Image:  

   Martin Luther’s Reformation on 

Wednesday, October 5th. 

 

 

 

        MILL NECK MANOR FAMILY’S FALL HARVEST FESTIVAL 

 Always held Columbus Day Weekend.  Saturday and Sunday, 

 October 8 & 9 from 9 AM to 5 PM. 

 This wonderful LI tradition takes place 

 at the beautiful 86-acre campus of 

 Mill Neck Manor School for the Deaf. 

 Apples, Cheese house country store, 

 baked Goods & Sweets, seasonal produce, grilled Bratwurst, 

 country crafts, pumpkin patch, children’s activities, face painting, 

 Sign Language items and more. $15 admission per vehicle.  

 No pets please! 

 

 Trinity hosting Free Blood Pressure 

 Screening on Saturday, Oct. 15th, 

 from 9:30 AM to 11 AM. You will learn 

 about the Managed Long Term Care Program. 

 Hosted by NoShore LIJ Health Plan. 

 ?? Call Jane, Outreach Rep 385-7966. 

 

 
Lutheran Service Book Hymnal Dedications were received: 
 
In Memory of Julio Marcelo Luengas by Rod Catano 
 
In Memory of Mitzi Farnan by Ben Farnan—2 hymnals 
 
Thanks to all for donating hymnals in honor of or in memory of 
loved ones. Back page of newsletter has the order form on it. 
 
 
A Gift was received from Dick & Kathy Nordstrom in appreciation of 
receiving the Trinity newsletter “Noah’s Ark.” Thank you!! 
 
 
An Anniversary gift was received from the Petrella Family in loving 
Memory of Manny. 
 
 
A Memorial was received 
 
In Memory of Barbara Stankevich (Jane Sorenson’s sister)                                         
by Ann & Warren Olsen-Music 
by Elsie Armstrong 
by Jane Sorenson 
by Edith & Frank Uhlendorf-Music 
 
 

Called Home by the Lord 

 

Landon Jeffers was Called Home by the Lord on September 1st 

at the age of 72 of cardiac arrest after surviving pancreatic cancer for  

14 months. You will remember Ladd by the many times he sang at our 

holiday worship services with his beautiful voice. “Thanks be to God!” 

was one of his favorites to sing. A service was held for Ladd on Sept. 

10th at Christ Church in Oyster Bay. He used his gifts to honor God 

and he had a strong faith in Jesus. He helped all those he could. He will  

be missed by all. Our sympathy and prayers to his good friend, Christie 

Callahan, and all his family. 

 
 

“Precious in the sight of the Lord is the death of His saints.”  

   Psalm 116:15 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.cph.org/images/Product/large/031170.jpg


LWML Atlantic District 

Lutheran Women’s Missionary League  

Fall Retreat 

to be held October 14-16, 2016 

at Tuscarora Inn, Mount Bethel, PA 

Retreat Leader: Mrs. Monique Nunes 

Theme: Stand by Your Man 

John 20:11-18 

Registration information see Phyllis Yee 

For more info contact Deaconess Rojas 

Email: dcsrojas@redeemerlutheranbronx.org 

or go to www.adlwml.org 

 

Ladies Guild will meet on the 3rd Monday of October 17th  

at 12 noon. Bring a sandwich for lunch. Refreshments will be  

supplied by hostess of the month, Kay Wanner. LWML Sunday will  

be celebrated on October 2nd at the 9:30 AM worship service. All  

ladies of the congregation are welcome to help. 

If you can’t make the Guild meeting on the 17th, the young women 

of Trinity will meet on Thursday, Oct. 20th at 7 PM, come then! 

Please try to make one of these two opportunities to serve the 

Lord with gladness. 

 

October 22nd is the LWML Fall Rally. This year it will be held at 

Trinity, Hicksville starting at 9 AM. Come worship and meet the 

other women of the Zone and share the love of Christ with all you meet. 

Refreshments to follow the worship service. Preacher: Pastor Travis 

 

Sewing Group meets on the 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the month.  

Come join us. 

 

TLCSHARES—CHURCH  FOOD                                                             

PANTRYAND THRIFT SHOP 

3RD SAT OF THE MONTH 

NEXT PANTRY: SATURDAY,  

OCTOBER 15th 9:30-NOON 

The Food Pantry would appreciate donations of cereal, pasta/sauce, 

tuna fish, jelly and peanut butter, school snacks and box drinks.  

WANTED—used/unwanted costume jewelry to be sold at the 

monthly Pantry sale for profits for Ladies Guild. Blessing & Thanks 

 95 ANNIVERSARY SERVICE & BRUNCH 

 
 On Sunday September 18, 2016 Trinity Lutheran Church in Glen Cove, 

 celebrated its 95th Anniversary-thanks be to God! Bishop Derek Lecakes 

 was our guest preacher with his wife Amy and two daughters celebrating 

 with us. Pastor Travis Yee gave the children's talk. What a wonderful  

 message of hope in Jesus for our future Bishop Lecakes shared with us  

 in his sermon. The choir sang "How beautiful is the body of Christ."  

 And then the bride of Christ celebrated the Lord's Supper. After worship 

 the celebration continued with a brunch in the undercroft where Bishop 

 Lecakes cut the cake. We thank God for our 95 years and pray His  

 blessing upon our future. 

 



ANNIVERSARY SUNDAY AND BRUNCH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to the 

Choir, Christie, 

Tony and 

Meredith for 

the nice music 

and leading 

in singing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  ANNIVERSARY SUNDAY AND BRUNCH 



95 ANNIVERSARY SERVICE & BRUNCH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        95 ANNIVERSARY SERVICE & BRUNCH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Bishop LeCakes 

 cuts the cake. 



95 ANNIVERSARY SERVICE & BRUNCH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to Janet Bebry for setting up the Brunch 

and to Bill Charon for organizing the event. 

Thanks to Pat and Bill Charon for cleaning floors. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to ALL for making our 95th Anniversary Celebration 

so nice. Thanks be to God for blessing and anointing the 

message and music and worshippers. Thanks to the Locust 

Valley Deli (Million dollar deli) for the nice brunch and  

King Kullen for our yummy Anniversary cake. 
 



 


